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Annual Chapter Report 
Please complete your Annual Chapter Report, adhering strictly to the format below, and submit it to the National Office via e-mail (RhoChi@unc.edu) by May 15.
Date of report submission: May 12, 2015
Name of School/College: Northeast Ohio Medical University
Chapter name and region: Delta Phi - Region IV - East - Mid-Eastern
Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address:

Dale English II, Pharm.D. (denglish@neomed.edu)

Sara Dugan, Pharm.D. (sdugan@neomed.edu)
Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: N/A
Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi: N/A
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Aleta Smithbauer (asmithbauer@neomed.edu)
Vice President: Kimberly Augustyn (kaugustyn@neomed.edu)
Secretary: Megan Elavsky (melavsky@neomed.edu)
Historian: Lindsay Hendershot (larney@neomed.edu)
New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

President: Danielle Beltz (dbeltz@neomed.edu)
Vice President: Laura Stasiak (lstasiak@neomed.edu)
Secretary: Frances Fu (sfu1@neomed.edu)
Historian: Megan Caswell (mcaswell@neomed.edu)
Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school:
Class of 2013: 3

Class of 2014: 13

Class of 2015: 11

Class of 2016: 11

Meetings:
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	August 12, 2014
	9 members
	1. Planned voting for chapter bylaws.

2. Discussed vision for the chapter.

3. Discussed potential ideas for service projects.

4. Began planning the induction ceremony for the following class.
	1. Members to reach out to local high school National Honor Societies for potential involvement.

2. Induction ceremony committee to begin planning event and set a date.

	October 15, 2014
	10 members
	1. Provided an update on service project ideas: Saturday Morning Tutoring for students in grades 1-12.

2. Planned to send completed bylaws to National.

3. Voted on new members for the upcoming induction ceremony and discussed the invitation process.

4. Asked for input on keynote speaker for induction ceremony.
	1. Get volunteers for Saturday Morning Tutoring and continue to reach out to NHS.

2. Send email and formal mail invitation to new members.

3. Induction ceremony date set for November 24, 2014.

	February 2, 2015 - Welcome new members!
	16 members
	1. Addressed any questions about the bylaws from new members.

2. Discussed progress for service projects: in contact with Manchester NHS, continuing Saturday Morning Tutoring.

3. Discussed upcoming elections and new officer installation at next meeting.
	1. Get volunteers for upcoming tutoring dates.

2. Confirm interest in NHS involvement at Manchester High School.

3. Begin nominations for officers and set up electronic voting.

	March 26, 2015
	18 members
	1. Will be involved with the Manchester High School NHS - providing a presentation on advice for the future and how to build a CV/resume.

2. Discussed participation in NEOMED's "Pharmacy Fun Night".

3. Installed new officers.
	1. Dates set for NHS Project: May 2nd and 3rd - volunteers needed.

2. Will sponsor an activity and provide prizes.

3. Meet with new officers to transition them into their new positions.


Strategic Planning: What goals were set that relate to the Rho Chi mission?
Goals for the 2014-2015 year were as follows:

1. Establish our presence as an academic honor society at Northeast Ohio Medical University.

2. Implement and participate in programs in the community that relate to academia and encourage intellectual achievement.
Activities:  
	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align With the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing?
	How Many Members Participated in the Activity?
	How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted by the Activity?

	Intellectual Leadership Activities (i.e., tutoring, sponsored lectures, poster sessions, etc.)
	Saturday Morning Tutoring
	Delta Phi members volunteered at The Saturday Tutoring Program in Cleveland, OH. Students from the Greater Cleveland school districts in grades 1-12 can come to the session and receive tutoring for a variety of school subjects as well as college entrance exams. We were able to participate during two of the Saturday sessions.
	By tutoring students in grades 1-12, we were able to instill the desire to pursue intellectual excellence.
	1 year
	6
	9 students grades 1-12

	
	National Honor Society Project
	The Delta Phi chapter reached out to High Schools in the Northeast Ohio area regarding participation in their National Honor Societies. Our aim was to provide a presentation discussing ways to prepare for a healthcare associated educational pathway after high school. We gave advice on building a resume and preparing for an interview as well as tips for studying and time management. This year, we presented to the National Honor Society at Manchester High School.
	By mentoring high school students, we were able to encourage intellectual achievement and critical inquiry. 
	1 year
	6
	Approx. 50 high school students

	College of Pharmacy Events [non-academic, non-patient outreach]
	Student Organization Fair
	For our inaugural year at NEOMED, we participated in the annual organization fair in order to raise awareness of the honor society and provide information for upcoming students.
	By raising awareness for the Society, we are able to encourage excellence in intellectual achievement and foster fellowship among members.
	1 year
	2
	Approx. 40 pharmacy students

	
	"Phabulous Pharmacy Phun Night"
	Delta Phi chapter members assisted other pharmacy organizations in the planning of an event open to all pharmacy faculty, staff and students. We also facilitated one of the games at the event: a relay race involving USP <797> knowledge and garbing.
	By participating in this event, we are able to raise awareness of the Society, reinforce a positive reputation and increase IV sterile compounding knowledge.
	1 year
	6
	Approx. 100 pharmacy students, faculty and staff


Financial/ Budgeting: N/A
Initiation Function: 
This year's initiation was held on the evening of November 24, 2014. The ceremony was held on campus at Northeast Ohio Medical University. Family and friends of new inductees were in attendance to celebrate the initiation into this prestigious society. Current student members and Rho Chi faculty were invited to attend the initiation ceremony, as well. Dr. Charles Taylor, Dean of the College of Pharmacy, provided a welcome as well as the closing remarks. Dr. Susan Bruce, Associate Dean for Pharmacy Education and Interprofessional Studies and Chair of Pharmacy Practice, was our keynote speaker for this year's ceremony.
Evaluation/Reflection: 
During our inaugural year at NEOMED, we experienced both challenges and achievements. We were able to initiate two promising academia related programs that allowed us to get involved in our local community and encourage intellectual achievement among all ages of students. Overall, our initiatives were successful in meeting our Delta Phi mission and vision.
Ways that we can improve next year include becoming a larger presence on campus at NEOMED. We would also like to get more of our current members involved in each of our programs. In addition, continuing to expand and implement new programs will be an ongoing goal.
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National Office Contact Information:
Email:  RhoChi@unc.edu

Telephone:  (919) 843-9001

Fax:  (919) 962-0644
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